

**EASTERN MEDITERRANEAN UNIVERSITY
FOREIGN LANGUAGES AND ENGLISH PREPARATORY SCHOOL
2021- 2022 SEMESTER
ENGL172 SAMPLE FINAL EXAM (35%)**

BOOKLET A

Instructions to Students:

- Fill in the boxes below.
- Tick (✓) your course instructor.
- Check if there are 7 pages including the cover page.
- Mark your answers on the optic answer sheet.

Name			
Surname			
Student No.		Group No.	
Signature			
Date			
Time allowed	60 mins.		

Optic	
Part 2 task 2	
Part 3	
TOTAL	

GROUP(S)	INSTRUCTORS	(✓)
05,17	Alper Guclucan	
15	Ali Katircioglu	
01,04	Betul Eren	
11, 19	Berna Bereket	
08	Elif Cilli	
02,14	Gulden Cagakan	
06,09	Pinar Calay	
03,10,12	Sundus Ozcoban	
07,16	Suzan Ozdilek	

PART 1: LANGUAGE IN USE (Total 20 pts.)

TASK 1 (10 questions; 1 pt. each)

- Read the paragraph about Melisa's Trip to Poland.
- Choose the correct word a, b, c or d for each space.
- For questions 1 - 10, mark a, b, c or d on the optic answer sheet.

PAUL'S SAD MEMORY

When Paul **e.g.**, **b** ten, he lived in Yemen. Paul and his family often went swimming in the Indian Ocean. One day, Paul **1.**_____ swimming with his mother. It was a **2.** _____ and sunny day and Paul went into the sea on his airbed. His mother started reading a book. After about an hour, he **3.**_____ asleep on his airbed on the water. At first, Paul stayed near the beach, but then the sea started pushing **4.** _____ away from the beach. Suddenly, Paul woke up. He was far away from the beach. He realised he was lost and felt **5.** _____. Then he heard a man's voice. 'Don't move,' said the man. Paul **6.**_____. The boat came near and the man took Paul into the boat. Paul **7.**_____ into the sea and saw two enormous sharks. Paul and the man **8.**_____ terrified. Finally, the boat returned to the beach. Paul **9.**_____ his mother and told her about his experience. Three weeks **10.** _____, Paul and his mother went to the same place, but this time Paul decided to stay with his mother on the beach.

e.g., a. were

1. a. went

2. a. cold

3. a. fell

4. a. her

5. a. great

6. a. didn't move

7. a. looking

8. b. was

9. a. finds

10. a. later

(b.) was

b. could

b. hot

b. fall

b. him

b. amazing

b. not moved

b. looked

b. are

b. found

b. ago

c. is

c. lost

c. rainy

c. falls

c. them

c. terrible

c. isn't moving

c. look

c. were

c. find

c. last

TASK 2 (10 questions; 1 pt. each)

- Read the email below.
- Choose the correct word a, b, c or d for each space.
- For questions 11 - 20, mark a, b, c or d on the optic answer sheet.

Hi Pam,

I am really happy that you want to stay in my flat this summer. I want to give you 11. _____ information about the flat. It is small. There are four rooms: a bedroom, a bathroom – with a shower, not a bath- a living room and a kitchen. Oh, and a 12. _____ with a nice sea view. It's beautiful. In the kitchen, there is a fridge, a cooker, and a washing machine. In the fridge, you can find a lot of vegetables like carrots, beans and 13. _____ don't forget to eat them. They are 14. _____ food. If you need to but some food. There is 15. _____ supermarket near the flat. It is very big and cheap and you can 16. _____ fruit and vegetables there. Oh, I have some plants in the living room and please remember to water 17. _____.

18. There _____ any phones so remember to take your mobile and there isn't a TV. Please bring your computer and some DVDs with you. The flat is in the city centre, 19. _____ there are many shops near you. You can 20. _____ the key from Lucy she lives the next door. She has the keys for all flats.

Enjoy your holiday

Love

John

- | | | |
|----------------|--------------|-------------|
| 11. a. some | b. any | c. many |
| 12. a. amazing | b. awful | c. terrible |
| 13. a. bananas | b. mushrooms | c. oranges |
| 14. a. healthy | b. unhealthy | c. fast |
| 15. a. some | b. any | c. a |
| 16. a. buying | b. buy | c. to buy |
| 17. a. it | b. they | c. them |
| 18. a. is | b. are | c. aren't |
| 19. a. so | b. because | c. but |
| 20. a. make | b. take | c. buy |

PART 2: READING (Total 10 pts.)

TASK 1 (5 questions; 1 pt. each)

- Read the text below.
- Choose the correct answer a, b, c or d.
- For questions 21 - 25, mark a, b, c or d on the optic answer sheet.

J.K. ROWLING

Joanne Kathleen (J.K.) Rowling was born in England on 31st July, 1965. She wrote her first book, *Rabbit*, when she was six years old. At school she liked English and languages, and she went to university to study French. She graduated from university and worked as a secretary and a teacher.

When she was 26, J.K Rowling went to Portugal because she wanted to become an English teacher. She wanted to be a writer and she wrote some stories about a boy called Harry Potter. She got married and had a baby daughter. But soon after, she got divorced and went to Scotland. There she lived in a small apartment with her daughter. She worked as a French teacher, but she really wanted to make the Harry Potter stories into a book. This was a very difficult time in her life because she had no money, and she wrote the first *Harry Potter* book in a cafe.

In June 1997, the first *Harry Potter* book became famous and J.K. Rowling's life changed. There are now more *Harry Potter* books, and films too. Children love her books and J.K. Rowling is rich now. In 2001 she got married to her second husband. She had a son in 2003 and another daughter in 2005.

e.g., Where is J.K. Rowling from?

☒ a. England

b. France

c. Portugal

d. Scotland

21. Why did J.K. Rowling go to Portugal?

- a. to write her first book
- b. to become an English teacher
- c. to work as a secretary

22. What did she do soon after she got divorced?

- a. She went to Scotland.
- b. She became an English teacher.
- c. She got married again.

23. J.K. Rowling _____.

- a. has a son and two daughters.
- b. was rich when she wrote the first Harry Potter book.
- c. studied English at university.

24. Which one is true (✓)?

- a. J.K. Rowling wrote her first book when she was sixteen.
- b. J.K. Rowling wrote *Rabbit* before the first *Harry Potter* book.
- c. J.K. Rowling got divorced in Scotland.

25. Which one is false (x)?

- a. J.K. Rowling went to Scotland with her son.
- b. Children love J.K. Rowling's books.
- c. After J.K. Rowling got married, she became rich.

TASK 2 (5 questions; 1 pt. each)

- Read the text below.
- Answer the questions
- Write your answer below.

EWAN AND CHARLIE'S ADVENTURE

Ewan McGregor and Charlie Boorman are very famous and rich actors. From mid-April to the end of July 2004, they went from London to New York by motorbike. They left London on 14th April and travelled 30,395 kilometers through central Europe, Ukraine, Russia, Kazakhstan, Mongolia, Siberia and Canada.

In Siberia there were no roads for part of the journey, so they travelled 933 kilometres by train. They went by air from Magadan in Siberia to Anchorage in Alaska and continued their journey across Canada and the USA. They arrived in New York on 29th July.

Ewan and Charlie are Hollywood stars, but they didn't stay in 5-star hotels. At night, they camped or stayed in motels. Sometimes people invited them into their homes.

They wanted to help children, so they visited UNICEF projects in Ukraine, Kazakhstan and Mongolia. They met a lot of children there and made friends for life.

After the trip they sold their motorbikes for charity and started planning their next trip.

e.g., What are Ewan and Charlie's job?

They are actors. / Actors.

26. When did Ewan and Charlie start the journey?

27. Why did they travel by train in Siberia?

28. Where did they stay?

29. Why did they sell their motorbikes?

30. What did they do when the journey ended?

PART 3: WRITING (Total 5pts.)

Think of an event you went to. Write a paragraph about this event by answering the following questions. Use narrative sequences to organize your ideas. Write about 50-60 words.

- Where\When did you go?
- Who did you go with?
- Give details about the event?
- What was the place like?
- What was the weather like?
- How did you feel?

Task Fulfilment	Structure & Cohesion	Vocabulary	Grammar	TOTAL